[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.bmp][image: image3.jpg]


          
[image: image4.jpg]



[image: image5.emf]
[image: image6.jpg]

























Ascension Of 


The Lord


May 17th, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, MAY 18TH                                            


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian


For All Parishioners





TUESDAY, MAY 19TH                             


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Judith Tirapelli





WEDNESDAY, MAY 20TH     


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, MAY 21ST                                            


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Cyril, Dorothy & Marvin Foppe





FRIDAY, MAY 22ND                                                   


8:00 am Mass @ St. Damian 


Catholic Extension Donors





SATURDAY, MAY 23RD                             


5:00 pm Mass @ St. Damian


Lucille & Henry “Jitter” Albers


In Thanksgiving – Pat Fuehne & Family





SUNDAY, MAY 24TH                    


8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian


Living & Deceased Members of 


American Legion


Herman & Vivian Jansen





10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


John Wempe





11:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007








LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Each of today’s readings presents the mission that Jesus Christ left to us.  The 1st Reading and the Gospel tell the story of Jesus’ ascension into heaven.  But the emphasis today is clearly on what we who are still here have yet to do.  Let us pay special attention today to what Jesus tells His disciples, “Go into the whole world and proclaim the Gospel to every creature…” for He is speaking those same words to us.    





GENERAL CONCERNS:





FAITH FORMATION REGISTRATION:  Faith Formation registration packets have been mailed.  Commitment /New Registration forms and fees are due by May 20th to qualify for an Early Bird Drawing!  The prize is a FREE registration fee for one student. Two families from each parish have the chance to win the prize.  The drawings will be held: Thursday, May 21st @ St. Bernard at the 7:45 am Mass & Friday, May 22nd at the 8:00 am Mass @ St. Damian.  If you did not receive a packet, or if you know someone interested in participating in the Faith Formation Program, please call the parish office. 





VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL (VBS):


Will be held June 15th-17th from 6:00-8:00 pm with the theme of "Goin' Fishin'”.  We are seeking teachers and helpers (Jr. High and up).  Can't commit to 3 days? Team-teaching is available.  Grab a couple of friends and volunteer!   Next meeting on Thursday, May 28th at 6:30 pm @ St. Bernard Church.  Anyone interested in assisting, please plan to attend the meeting.  Please contact Robbin Netemeyer @ 618-772-9346 � HYPERLINK "mailto:/gnetemeyer@msn.com" �/gnetemeyer@msn.com� if you are available to help with this great ministry opportunity! 





JOINT-PARISH DIRECTORY:  Later this year, St. Bernard and St. Damian parishes will join forces to develop a joint-parish directory. Planning is in the early stages with the goal of giving all parishioners, in both parishes, the opportunity to have their family and/or individual photos taken for the joint-parish directory. Each family and/or individual who includes their photo in the directory will receive a free directory and free 8x10 photo. Additional photos will be available for purchase. Details regarding dates and times will be communicated when they are confirmed with the photographer...PLEASE STAY TUNED!





PRAYER BLANKETS: Prayer Blankets are available for anyone needing healing and comfort during difficult times or illness. Our Prayer Blankets are made by parishioners and have been blessed. They are a reminder of God's presence, a gift from our Christian community and a prayerful way to touch those in need.  Please contact Deacon Glenn (618-772-9343) or Brenda Morris (618-698-3804) if you or someone you know may need a Prayer Blanket.











MISSION TRIP EXPERIENCES:


Kellen Lake will share his experiences from the mission trip that was made possible by your generous support through prayer and funding on Saturday, May 23rd at the 5:00 pm Mass @ St. Damian & Sunday, May 24th at the 10 am Mass @ St. Bernard.  Thank you!! 





HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:





Sunday, May 17th   


	Graduate Recognition Masses


		8:30 am @ St. Damian 


		10:00 am @ St. Bernard	


	St. Bernard Pre-School Sunday School 


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School


	Pre-School Sunday School Closing Ceremony


		After 10 am Mass @ St. Bernard Parish Center


	Mater Dei Concert 7:00 pm


Tuesday, May 19th       


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


Wednesday, May 20th 


	Living Rosary 7:45 am @ St. Bernard


	Last Day Faith Formation Early Bird Drawing


	St. Bernard Mixed Choir Practice 7:00 pm


	Damiansville Elementary Graduation 7:00 pm


Thursday, May 21st       


	Faith Formation Early Bird Drawing


		7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard 


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	St. Damian Parish Picnic Meeting


		7:00 pm @ St. Damian Parish House


	Mater Dei Sr. Graduate Mass 


		6:30 pm @ St. Dominic, Breese


	Albers Elementary Graduation 7:00 pm	


Friday, May 22nd                     


	Faith Formation Early Bird Drawing


		8:00 am @ St. Damian 


	Last Day of School & Faith Formation


	Communion to Homebound


	Mater Dei High School Graduation 7:00 pm


Saturday, May 23rd 


	Deacon Ordination 10:30 am @ Cathedral


	Kellen Lake Speaks About Mission Trip


		5:00 pm Mass @ St. Damian


Sunday, May 24th   


	Kellen Lake Speaks About Mission Trip


		10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard	


	














CONGRATULATIONS to the following graduates of Gr. 8, high school & college: 





St. Damian Parish: 8th Grade – Ximena Aparicio-Contreras, Trevor Beach-Jansen, Bryce Jansen, Gabby Kramer & Simon Thomas. High School – Michelle Fuehne, Christopher Jankowski, Kathy Jansen & Emily Peters.  





St. Bernard Parish: 8th Grade – Allyson Fehrmann, Mauricio Hernandez, Elena Rolves, Jacob Toennies, Kate Toennies, Jonathan Winkler & Courtney Young.  High School – Abril de la Cruz, Jeffrey Eilers, Brianna Heckenkemper, Haley Holtmann, Gabrielle Honeycutt, Katelyn Kennedy, Natalie Kennett, Alissa Koch, Shannon Netemeyer & TJ Rensing.  College – Austen Lake.





Congratulations & Best Wishes on your graduation!!  May the grace of God be with you as you step ahead towards a new beginning. 








ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: May 9th/10th, 2015


Envelopes: $2,864.00 + Loose: $109.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $303.00 = 	$3,276.00


Budget for week	$2,593.27


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$121,080.35


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$116,697.15


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$4,383.20


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$134,850.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $6,666.00 (37) 	Goal: $5,950.00 (59)





Catholic Relief Services:	$263.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN PARISH PICNIC – July 11th 


1st Meeting on Thursday May 21st at 7:00 pm @ St. Damian Parish House.  ALL stand chairpersons please plan to attend.     





PARISH COUNCIL INFORMATION:


St. Damian Parish Council is seeking two (2) males to become members of the council.  All men 18 years of age or older are encouraged to consider serving a 3-year term on the council.  If interested, please contact Arlene Korte (president), Geri Varel (secretary), Bob Innes or the parish. 























ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: May 10th, 2015


Envelopes: $1,725.00 + Loose: $107.00 = 	$1,832.00


Budget for week	$2,840.20


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$128,963.96


Fiscal year-to-date budget	$124,968.80


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$3,995.16


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$147,690.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $4,640.00 (32) 	Goal: $7,700.00 (80)





Catholic Relief Services:	$199.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, May 23rd, 2015 @ 5:00 pm


Eucharist Ministers — Chris Brandmeyer, Pat 	Toennies, Ange Wobbe


Reader — Darlene Toennies


Ushers — Dave Albers, Alfred Toennies


Servers — Meredith Innes, Heather Toennies, 	Abby Harpstrite


Organist — Jan Hitch   





Sunday, May 24th, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Diana Jansen, Erin Korte, 	Julie Langenhorst 


Reader — Denise Luitjohan


Ushers — Bernard Heimann, Stan Heimann


Servers — Ben & Jennifer Heimann, Julia Korte


Organist — Jan Hitch   


Collection Counters – Jan Hitch, Bob Hitpas, 	Anita Rakers


Children’s Liturgy – Sandy Kramer, Anna 	Heimann


If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 








ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, May 24th, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Randy Netemeyer, Liz 	Nussbaumer, Roman Kloeckner, Cole 	Schomaker


Reader — Shannon Netemeyer


Ushers — Ed & Sharon Wuebbels, Ken & Dana 	Lake


Servers — Jensen Lake, Elena & Eden Rolves


Collection Counters – Pat Litteken, Dana Lake, 	Phyllis Albers


Children’s Liturgy – Meg Schiefer, Katelyn 	Kennedy





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





ST. BERNARD FAITH FORMATION LIVING ROSARY:


St. Bernard Faith Formation Teachers are doing a living rosary to pray for all needs of our parish community.  The living rosary will be held on Wednesday, May 20th starting approximately 7:45 am.  Hope you can join us.  Any questions contact Dana Lake at 618-973-7862.





ST. BERNARD LADIES 


RUMMAGE & BAKE SALE – June 4th-6th:


Please keep us in mind while you are spring cleaning.  


Drop-Off Dates: Saturday, May 30th: 9 am till noon


Monday & Tuesday, June 1st & 2nd: 9 am till 7 pm


Bake Sale Items: Bring Thursday, June 4th 


Sale Dates & Times: 


	Thursday, June 4th: 9 am till 7 pm (Full price)


	Friday, June 5th: 9 am till 7 pm (1/2 price)


	Saturday, June 6th: 8-11 am ($3.00 brown bag)


All useable items are welcome and needed and much appreciated.  Along with your donations, please consider helping set-up or on the sale dates.  ALL help would be appreciated even if only for an hour or two.  


         


CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Additional leaders and shepherds are needed.  If interested in spreading the Word of God to the younger children, please contact Stefanie Rickhoff at 248-5007 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:brent.n.stef@gmail.com" �brent.n.stef@gmail.com�.





COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:





Cancer/Life-Threatening Illnesses Mass sponsored by the North Central Vicariate will be held on Tuesday, May 19th at 7:00 pm @ St. Mary the Immaculate Conception Church located at 1550 Main Street in Mount Vernon.  The evening will include an opportunity for the Sacrament of Reconciliation from 6:15 to 6:45 pm.  The Anointing of the Sick and prayers for the intercession of St. Peregrine (patron saint of people living with cancer) will be part of the celebration of Eucharist.  Everyone is invited to join for Mass and prayer. Those who are living with cancer, as well as those who are otherwise seriously ill, are invited to be anointed. For your convenience, the church at St. Mary is accessible with automatic doors and no stairs.  Please, accept this invitation to pray for one another, our family, and our neighbors.





Damiansville Elemtary School is planning the Field Day currently scheduled for Friday, May 22nd. We need volunteers to help in a variety of areas including: set up, clean up, running activities, and helping children move from stations to station.  Please consider participating and helping us run a fabulous Field Day.   Thank You!!





Mater Dei High School Information – website � HYPERLINK "http://materdeiknights.org" �http://materdeiknights.org�:


$10,000 Mega Raffle – Please purchase your ticket for a chance to win one of twenty-six cash prizes:       one $10,000 prize, two $2,500 prizes, three $1,000 prizes, and twenty $100 prizes! The winning tickets will be drawn at the Mater Dei Golf Classic on Saturday, May 30th.  To purchase tickets, which are $100 each, please contact: Steve/Deb Schomaker (248-5197), a Fathers & Friends member, Fr. Chuck Tuttle, or Kathy Huelsmann in the Advancement Office.


Golf Classic – Gather your friends and create a six-person team of men, women or couples on Saturday, May 30th @ Governor’s Run, Carlyle.  Tee times are available at 8:00 am and 1:30 pm.  Registration forms available on our website under “Golf Scramble”. 


Summer Camps - Please remind your family and friends with grade school students that the schedule and registration form for our six athletic summer camps are available in the office and on our website under “Summer Athletics Camps Schedule”.





Albers American Legion: All you can eat Chicken Dinner on Saturday May 30th from 3:30 to 7:00 pm @ the Legion.  Fried chicken, mash potatoes & gravy, green beans, corn, slaw and dessert.  Carry outs available.  25% of gross sales will be donated to Albers and Damiansville Schools.





Western Clinton County Senior Services (WCCSS) is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is homebound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. Drivers Are Needed to deliver meals to Albers residents Tuesdays, Thursdays & Fridays!  Please consider volunteering one or more days per week for this very important service.  We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call Jean at 224-9913 to reserve a meal, for more information, or to volunteer.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!! 

















ST. BERNARD BINGO RESULTS:


   	Kitchen Sales/ Lightning Round/ 	


	Pot-of-Gold:	$ 1,048.25


	Bingo Receipts:	$ 2,104.00


    License/Taxes/Hall Rent:	-    205.20


    Advertising:	-    202.50


    Net Profit:	$2,744.55





There were 240 players with cash prizes of $262.00 and 19 quilts given out.  Thank you to all who assisted with the bingo, came to play, or helped in any way.  Your support is greatly appreciated!





CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Additional leaders and shepherds are needed.  If interested in spreading the Word of God to the younger children, please contact Stefanie Rickhoff at 248-5007 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:brent.n.stef@gmail.com" �brent.n.stef@gmail.com�.





CATHOLIC COMMUNICATION CAMPAIGN (CCC)


This weekend, May 16th/17th, our parish will take up the collection for the CCC. This collection provides content in podcasts for daily readings, on websites to connect with other faithful and on social media sites. Half of your donations remain in our Belleville Diocese to support our communication needs.  Envelopes are provided in your envelope packets.  Please be as generous as possible.  Thank You!!








